
IN BOARD OF SUDBURY SELECTMEN 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2011 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
6:40 P.M. – 7:20 P.M. 

 
 
Present: Chairman Lawrence O’Brien, Selectman John C. Drobinski, Town Manager Maureen G. 
Valente, Assistant Town Manager/HR Director Maryanne Bilodeau, Sudbury’s Labor Counsel Kevin 
Feeley, and School Committee member, Susan Iuliano. 
 
Vice-Chairman Robert Haarde arrived at 6:44 p.m. 
 
The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at 
6:40 p.m. in the Thompson Conference Room, Flynn Building, 278 Old Sudbury Rd.   

At 6:40 p.m., Chairman O’Brien moved to enter into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing 
collective bargaining matters related to municipal health care reform, wherein strategy discussion with 
respect to collective bargaining in an open session may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining 
position of the public body.  Selectman Drobinski seconded the motion.  
 
Chairman Lawrence W. O’Brien, aye, Selectman John C. Drobinski, aye.   
 
Chairman O’Brien announced that the regular session would reconvene following the Executive Session 
at 7:30 p.m. in the Lower Town Hall, 322 Concord Road.   
 
Municipal Healthcare Reform 

To ensure the Board of Selectmen was prepared to take a vote as to whether or not to accept 
and to implement both statutes of the new Municipal Healthcare Reform, Town Manager Valente 
reviewed the legislation that now permits municipalities to remove health insurance plan design 
from collective bargaining which is allowed under Section 21-23 (referred to as Section 21).    
 

At 7:20 p.m., Selectman Drobinski moved to adjourn to open session.  Vice Chair Haarde 
seconded the motion.  All voted in favor:  Chairman Lawrence W. O’Brien, aye, Vice Chairman 
Robert C. Haarde, aye and Selectman John C. Drobinski, aye.   
 

 


